
SETA Area 67 Grapevine / La Vina Committee Meeting Minutes August 18, 2022 
 
Meeting Called to Order– The meeting was called to order by Darryl W. at 7:00 pm followed 
by the “Serenity Prayer”. 
 
Members Present– Darryl W, Alaina R, Terry P, Byron T, Tammy R, Corey C, Catherine G, 
Gary S. 
 
Tradition 8 – Darryl W. read tradition eight and read two traditions checklist questions. 
 
Old Business– July minutes were read by Gary S. Treasurer’s report read by Catherine G. All 
members are encouraged to sign up for a SETA email address if they have not already done so. 
This will help interface with other Google accounts and sharing committee documents on Google 
drive. PowerPoint presentations were also discussed. Gary S. has sent ten slides to the group, but 
the presentation still needs completing. Past SETA Area 67 Grapevine chair Kimberly L. was 
asked for her PowerPoint presentation and passed along whatever Grapevine material she was in 
possession of to Catherine G. for the committee. 
October Assembly is coming up and Byron T. and Catherine G. volunteered to set up a display 
table. Also, Darryl W. volunteered to work the Grapevine table during the assembly. Catherine 
G. will create a schedule for the Grapevine committee members to work the display table 
according to the October assembly agenda.  
 
New Business– A Google Chromebook has been added to our committee. The Chromebook will 
help Grapevine tremendously at future events and presentations to get subscriptions and for 
video presentations at events. A new display board has been added to our committee. Purchasing 
a dolly was discussed with a $75.00 limit. This can help Grapevine reps carry material to events 
in a more efficient way, if they are working solo. Darryl W. discussed keeping inventory on all 
Grapevine material collected so far as Grapevine is growing. Terry P. offered to help count the 
inventory. The idea of Grapevine adding an IT Liaison member was brought up but was tabled 
by the committee. It would be a person with IT experience to help the group with any questions 
regarding G-Suite and technical issues. We will bring this up next month and so on until the 
position is filled. Champions 50th Anniversary is this weekend and Byron T. and Terry P. will be 
getting subscriptions and SETA Area 67 Grapevine committee will be giving out a free 
subscription at the anniversary. Update: The Champions 50th Anniversary was a success! Byron 
T. has reported that they got at least 10 paid subscriptions with a few Grapevine order forms to 
be mailed in.  The opportunity to tell your story for Grapevine in 2023 is now available. 
Remember, our primary purpose is to pass the message to the still suffering alcoholic. Lastly, 
follow The Grapevine on Instagram at Alcoholicsanonymous_gv. 
  
Adjournment– Motion to adjourn meeting by Gary S. 2nd by Byron T. Meeting adjourned at 
7:46 pm.   
 


